

AUG 22 2014

Administrator
Washington, DC 20201

DEPT OF HEALTH

32216 11: Gef Reynalds

14 AUG 26 P1 50

Ms. Kathy Kliebert Secretary Louisiana Department of Health and Hospitals 628 N. 4th Street Baton Rouge, LA 70821-0629



Dear Ms. Kliebert:

Thank you for your letter regarding the disapproval of Louisiana State Plan Amendments 13-23, 13-25, and 13-28. In your letter you emphasize the importance of identifying alternative structures acceptable to the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) for paying private partner hospitals that are providing services to Medicaid beneficiaries and the uninsured citizens of Louisiana.

The CMS is working with staff from Louisiana regarding the state's goals of restructuring its charity care system. I look forward to continuing our collaborative efforts toward meeting the health care needs of low-income individuals in Louisiana. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have additional questions or concerns.

Sincerely,

Marilyn Tavenner